
     February 8, 2022 

On February 8, 2022, the Versailles town council met for their regular monthly meeting.  All council members and attorney Lynn Flederman 
were in attendance.  Minutes from the previous meeting were approved with the correction that Roxanne Meyer stated that the council will 
help find board members to fill the cemetery board.   

Superintendent Randall Miller reported that construction has started on the Benham Road water line project.  There was a water main break in 
front of CVS.  Randall Benjamin is still working on the cameras at Graham Creek. The brush pile at the Liming residence has been picked up.  
Randall is still waiting for a pump for Pollard’s lift station.   

The council appointed Kiersten Libby to the SIRPC board. 

Attorney Lynn Flederman gave an update on the BSM easement request. Randall will meet with them tomorrow. Lynn reported that Jeff French 
is still waiting on the Cori and Wood Lane easements for the sewer line replacement. The council and Lynn discussed the DNR contract.  It was 
requested that the DNR present invoices for repairs made.  However, they provided estimates, not actual invoices.  Dean Rogers will have a cost 
of service rate study, and the council will discuss how to proceed with the DNR contract.  The town has until November to change the contract. 

The soccer club will hold an instructional league April 4-22. They will line the fields the first time, then it will be the town’s responsibility. There 
has been no interest shown in the rec league coordinator or concessions positions. 

The council will be notified about the Community Crossings grant by early March. The grant is for $460,00 with a town match of $115,000.  The 
bike trail will be open when the weather breaks.  

The job description for the Director of Community Development will be published in Thursday’s paper. It will also be available on the town’s 
website and Facebook page.   

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

Attest:________________________ 

Kiersten B. Libby, Clerk-Treasurer                   _______________________________ 

Council President, Roxanne Meyer  

                                                                 
_______________________________ 

      Council Member, Josh Combs 

 

      _______________________________        

Council Member, Mike Daugherty  


